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Good morning,
 
I am writing to you in response to a letter received in reference to the planning application no: 19/00446/F.
 
I am the owner of 18 Hampden Square, Upper Heyford, OX25 5AH. My full name is Grace Belcher.
 
I am writing to oppose this application based on a multitude of factors as outlined below. This is in reference to the Larsen Road / Trenchard proposed development.
 
Firstly, I have grave concerns about the negative effect this development will have on the quality of life in the current settled residential area parallel to the proposed construction site. When we purchased our property, which is side on to the space in question, we were advised that the bungalows down Trenchard were going to be refurbed and kept in place. We were ensured that the only new houses to be built in this area were large 5 to 6 bedroom homes that would not overlook our home or garden and would be widely spread out. We selected our chosen plot based on that fact, clearly the planning has now massively changed and the new plan means that our garden will now be overlooked by 2 houses directly, and our home and car parking will be overlooked by 2 sets of 3 terraced houses. This will result in a loss of sunlight to both our garden and home and those of the homes around us. It will mean our home is overlooked from all areas leaving no privacy. In addition, the noise pollution this will cause in a relatively small space will be vast, in an area where noise pollution is already high due to the amount of gardens backing on to one another.
 
In addition, the construction noise that would affect the already established homes down Hampden Square would be extreme, meaning the homes and families in those households would have to endure construction noise (and further construction traffic) for months affecting their daily lives.
 
The amount of houses/flats (appears to be around 34) that are planned to be put into this small spaces means the majority of the green space will now be lost, most likely affecting wildlife and pollution of the area. It appears there is already opposition to this development based on the water pollution it will also cause.
 
A large issue would also be the traffic that would result from this, the entrance/exit out of Larsen Road towards Middleton Stoney turns directly onto a give way, trying to pull out of Larsen Road for this amount of cars would be difficult and cause disruption to an already poorly planned road layout.
 
The application online also doesn’t outlines time frames for this development, when it is proposed to begin, how long it is proposed to take and when is the planned completion. 
 
I’m disappointed that we were incorrectly informed when purchasing our property about the development of Trenchard, and that this has now been amended with little thought for the effects on the homes and families already established down Hampden Square/Soden Road.
 
Kind Regards
 
Grace Belcher
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